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Tune in to our Zoom Virtual meeting September 12 to hear two 
AMAZING women talk about their flying adventures. Melinda Denton, 
of Spokane, WA and Anne Anderson of Coeur d'Alene, ID are mem-
bers of The International Ninety-Nine speakers bureau, and have 
agreed to present some of their adventures at our meeting. They will 
be talking about their amazing trip flying through southern Africa. 

Meeting Schedule for SEP 12Meeting Schedule for SEP 12 

Business meeting (open to all mem-
bers) 8:30am via Zoom 8:30 AM 

Melinda Denton and Anne Anderson 

via Zoom 
  

10:00 AM  
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SEP 12 Melinda Denton and Anne Anderson 
Via Zoom 

SEP 26 
Colorado Pilots Association 

30th Annual Land of Enchantment Fly- in 
Double Eagle II airport (AEG), Albuquerque, NM  

Ongoing till 
OCT 10 

Aviation Explorers Post 8000 
Breakfast Fly- in, Ottawa, KS (OWI) 
Saturdays and Sundays, for ages 11- 20 

http://airscouts.club/home.shtml  

OCT 10 Possible flyout to 
Pueblo Aviation Museum (PUB) 

OCT 17 
Fall South Central Section Business 
Meeting via ZOOM at 8 am MDT 

Details in September 

NOV 14 Chapter Meeting- topic and location TBD 

NOV 26 Thanksgiving 

DEC TBD Holiday Party 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Welcome New Members: 
 

Anna Grace Johanning, Emery Reid, Briana 
Christina Jude Fraire and Corrie Stevens! 

 

 

99s99s

https://www.coloradopilots.org/content.aspx?page_id=4002&club_id=612720&item_id=1182902
http://airscouts.club/home.shtml
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Chairman 
Terry Fiala 
terry_fiala@yahoo.com 
(650) 307-2304 

Vice Chairman 

Jane Link 
jane@webzlink.com 
(303) 660-9138 

Secretary 
Lauren Ince 
laurenince.flyer@outlook.com 
(727) 510-5480 

Treasurer 
Sue Osborne 
sueav8s@gmail.com  
(303) 471-0665 

Crosswind Chatter Editor 
Margot Plummer 
psytomic@aol.com 
(303) 279-0246 

Membership Chairmen 
Theresa Monroe 
monroetheresa@ymail.com 
Shelby King 
srkinger60@gmail.com 

Have you moved or changed your  
e-mail address? If you are a member, go 
to: 
https://www.ninety-nines.org/members/ 
Otherwise, contact our Webmaster, 
June Stewart: 
webmaster@colorado99s.org 

 

 
 

Opportunity. That might be a 

word that hasnôt come to mind 

lately, amidst a world of cancel-

lations and delays and uncer-

tainty.  
 

Now is a great time to take a 

step back and ask yourself, 

ñWhere is my opportunity?ò Maybe itôs studying for that 

next rating. Or deep cleaning the hangar.  
 

Right now is the perfect opportunity to get involved in 

The Ninety-Nines at a deeper level. Thereôs always 

room for leadership involvement at the Chapter level, 

just get in touch! In addition, the Section meeting, 

scheduled for October, has moved to an online format 

so you can participate from wherever you are. Watch 

your emails and our October newsletter for information 

about the Fall Section meeting, and plan to attend. 

Until then, keep looking for opportunity in the chaos.  
 
Blue skies and tailwinds, 
Terry 
terry_fiala@yahoo.com 

Terry Fiala 

 
 

 

 

 

A good friend of the Colorado Ninety-
Nines, Gordon Page, is thrilled to an-
nounce that his third book, Seat 29B-
Travel Stories of an Airplane Fanat-
ic, is now available! 
 

About the book: 
In a candid collection of real-life air 
travel experiences, seasoned busi-

ness traveler Gordon shares both humorous and 
cringey stories of his challenges traveling the 
world to appraise aircraft. From passengers who 
clipped their toenails, blacked out, and stripped 
naked during an overnight international flight, to a 
spiritual healer who confidently assisted with an in
-flight medical emergency, to the flight attendants 
who patiently dealt with a variety of incidents and 
personalities, Gordon leads us through his di-
verse, often shocking experiences gathered from 
a million-plus miles of flying. Throughout his enter-
taining narrative, Gordon reminds all of us that at-
titude is the key to viewing travel as an adventure 
rather than an ordeal. 
Purchase a signed copy here. 

Gordon Page 

Bill & Penny Hamilton and Lydia Baldwin 

mailto:terry_fiala@yahoo.com
mailto:jane@webzlink.com
mailto:laurenince.flyer@outlook.com
mailto:sueav8s@gmail.com
mailto:monroetheresa@ymail.com
mailto:srkinger60@gmail.com
https://www.ninety-nines.org/members/
mailto:webmaster@colorado99s.org
https://air-assets-slash-spirit-of-flight.square.site/product/seat-29b-travel-stories-of-an-airplane-fanatic/84?cp=true&sa=true&sbp=false&q=false
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On July 31 & August 1, Chapter members painted a new compass rose at the Granby Airport. Attending were Sue Osborne, 
Rebecca Carroll, Lydia Baldwin & Marc Freeman, June Stewart, Terry & Jason Fiala and Stephanie Wells, Bill Cowgill, who 
organized everything, Bill & Penny Hamilton, our 99 chapter members resident of Granby, left us a "care package" in the termi-
nal for our refreshment. and Josh Schroeder (Granby Airport Manager,) as well as several local EAA members. The local EAA 
chapter taped and re-painted "Granby 123.0" on the ramp. Granby locals put on a fabulous picnic for all of us once the job was 
finished  

 

Photos by Sierra Segrest and Stephanie Wells 

Photo by Gail Schipper 

99s

99s

99s
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On July 24 & 25 The Chapter painted a fabulous half-sized compass rose at Wings Over the Rockies, Cen-
tennial. An overcast day made the job very enjoyable. Those helping were Stephanie Wells, Bradley Maurer, 
Elizabeth Nolan, Donna Miller, Cindy Miller, Margot Plummer, Janet Wadley, Chuck Stout and several Wings 
volunteers. 

Donna Miller 

 
 

 

After the business meeting, Chapter member ventured outside the airport terminal to the Chapter picnic. In these pan-
demic days, our picnic was a small one. Those members attending were June Stewart, Gretchen Jahn, Terry Fiala, Jan 
McKenzie & Marty Brophy, Stephanie Wells, Margot Plummer, Joe McGowan & Babette Andr╡e, Stacie Schuchardt, 
Shelby King, Allie Weaver and Debby Cassell. 

 

 

Stephanie Wells 

Photos by Janet Wadley and Margot Plummer 

Terry Fiala, Allie Weaver and Shelby King 

99s

Marty Brophy & Jan McKenzie 

June Stewart, Gretchen Jahn 
and Stephanie Wells 

Joe McGowan, 
Babette Andrᶔe 
and Stacie Schu-
chardt 

99s

Debby Cassel 


